
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
RESEARCH TRIANGLE PARK, NC 27711 

 
 
 

                                August 17, 2021 
            
 
 
 
Mr. Todd L. Ambs 
Deputy Secretary 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Box 7921 
Madison, Wisconsin  53707 
 
Via email todd.ambs@Wisconsin.gov 
 
Dear Mr. Ambs:  
 

Thank you for your letter dated August 13, 2021, to the Environmental Protection Agency 
Administrator Michael S. Regan submitting a petition to reconsider the nonattainment area 
designations in Wisconsin under the recent final rule, Revised Air Quality Designations for the 
2015 Ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standard.     

 
We will review and consider the information set forth in your letter and accompanying 

documents. If you have any questions, please contact me or your staff may contact Scott Mathias, 
Director of the Air Quality Policy Division within the Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards 
at mathias.scott@epa.gov or (919) 541-5310.  
 

Sincerely,  

 
 

               for 
Peter Tsirigotis 

      Director 
 
 
 
cc: Adam Lindsey via Adam.Lindsey@wisconsin.gov 
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